
ZONE 1 CABINET REPORT 
  
TO: District Governor Fred Conger and District Secretary Peggi Smothermon and Regional 
Zone Chairs 
fred.conger@verizon.net 
peggi.smo@gmail.com 
tamijkraus@verizon.net 
pantabn02@yahoo.com 
Please submit this form to the above 4 days before each Cabinet Meeting-thanks! 
  
FROM:   Lion Ron Harrison - Chairperson Zone 1 
  
DATE:  October 13, 2022  
  
Chair Report/Activities: Have forwarded all communications to Club presidents as requested by various 
district leaders.  Visited the Carrollton Host Meeting on 10/19.  Have had difficulty contacting 4 of 6 
club presidents this year.  Just learned that I had the incorrect phone number for the Carrollton 
Evening club and finally made contact today.  Have not had any success with the Dallas Women’s Club 
or Dallas Frisco Indian Club. 
  
Zone Meeting: Held the 1st Zone Meeting via Zoom on September 25th.  Unfortunately, only one 
president and one secretary attended.  PCC John Eads discussed the ‘Build Beds for Kids’ District 
project. We then discussed service projects and fund raisers for our respective clubs.   
  
Service Activities/Fundraisers Completed:  Coppell club continues participation in Sack Summer Hunger 
food distribution program and monthly bingo at an assisted living facility.  Coppell will sponsor a Goal 
Ball team and will volunteer to help with the Goal Ball event.  Coppell will also participate in to different 
Trunk or Treat events to be held before Halloween.Coppell held their biggest fundraiser of the year, a 
Wine Tasting event on 10/7, approximately 250 people attended. 
 
Carrollton Host club has their Golf Tournament Fundraiser coming up on 10/22. 
 
Carrollton Evening continues to collect eyeglasses, support Metrocrest Services and Challenge Air 
 
Charitable gifts/donations to LCIF, district charities or other community organizations: Carrollton Host 
has donated $84 to LCIF.  In additon, the have recently donated $2500 to Metrocrest Services and 
have also donated to Red Basket and Family and Friends. 
 
Coppell has donated $1020 to LCIF. 
  
Membership Reporting:  YTD the membership number has not changed in Zone 1. 
 
Zone 1 meeting dates:  The 2nd Zone meeting is scheduled for Sunday, Dec 4th via Zoom and focus on 
membership. The  3rd meeting is set for March 3rd. 



Respectfully submitted, 
  
Lion Ron Harrison 
Zone 1 Chairperson 
  

 


